
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN  (July 16th  2020) 
 

New Councillors 
At the Parish Council 'meeting' on July 14, Councillors agreed to co-opt two new members: Richard 
Cross and Nick Lyon. They fill the vacancies caused by the passing of Derek Leonard and the 
retirement of Richard Cross. The next Parish elections are scheduled for May 2021. Cllr Lambourne 
recently presented an engraved tankard to Richard Cross in recognition of his long service on the 
Council. 
 
Saturday at the Hall 
This week will be the last pop-up Nash's Bakery now that the demand is less. Our thanks go to Mark 
for the many weeks of Nash's bread. 
There will be no foodbank collection this Saturday, as the Trussell Trust has sufficient reserves for 
the time being. Please let anybody you think might benefit know of its availability in Bicester. 
 
Sunday at the Hall 
We are hopeful that the skateboard/ramp sessions will resume this Sunday, subject to Covid-19 
precautions. Dave, the youth worker, will be contacting interested parents directly. 
 
Litter again 
Unfortunately, the litter problem is starting again. Please pick it up near where you live to help keep 
the village as it was during lockdown. 
 
Poundon Road 

We have been advised that the road from Marsh to Twyford will be closed from August 17 
to 19 between 07.00 and 18.00 for Anglian Water to make a new connection. 
 


